
Sunrise School Community Council Agenda 
Open Meeting: Sunrise Parents/Guardians, Staff, Parents of Sunrise students and 

Community members Invited to attend 
SSC Members – Faculty, Margaret Swanicke – Principal, 

Faculty members:  Shannon Broadhead, Trish French 
Parents: Sarah Carlson, Pam Gassman, Marc Hone, Ang Pferdner, David Rees 

Excused:  Trish French, Sarah Carlson, Pam Gassman, David Rees 
Monday, May 22nd 

5:00 PM, Sunrise Faculty Lounge 
 

 
1.  Spring CBM Data 

SCC looked over fall, winter, and spring data.  4th and 5th grade made great gains in SRI 
data.  2nd, 4th, and 5th met their goals on spring mcomp.  4th and 5th met their goals 
on mcap.  All grades aim for 80% or higher proficient on both assessments.  Brief 
discussion on SAGE—4th and 5th grade did as well or better than last year.  Our 
Language Arts scores may increase due to a scoring glitch. 

 

2.  Sunrise Behavior Report - End of Year Summary 

Sunrise Eagles earned 31,034 Something to Celebrates this year.  There were 181 Office 
Discipline Referrals—with the majority, 39, occurring in May.  Aggression and 
insubordination are the most common offenses.  The majority of offenses happen on 
the playground and in the classroom.  We had 65 incidents where students met the 
threshold for documenting unexcused absences. 

 

3. SNAP - Feedback from the district 

SCC looked over the document from the district regarding our SNAP plan.  Sandy 
responded to our concerns that they will be evaluated when funding becomes available 
or redevelopment occurs.  Salt Lake County said that our concern is in their zone that 
they are applying for UDOT money to improve that area.  Parents can find our SNAP 
plan on Sunrise’s website—in the parent/guardian handbook. 

 

4. 5th Grade Keyboarding Results 

Sunrise’s 5th grade had the second highest score in the district.  We had 39% of our 5th 
graders proficient.  39% is a 23% increase from last year.  Our Land Trust keyboarding 
aide has done a fantastic job teaching keyboarding skills.  We would like to have 80% of 
our 5th graders proficient next year.   

 

5. Budgets 

We have spent all but $400 of our Land Trust Budget.  Cell Tower currently has $236 
left. 

 

6. Input from the Community if any other parents are present 

7. Adjourn 
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